
That letter

Yesterday I wrote about the Benn Act requiring the PM to send a letter asking
for a delay to our exit date. I did so because I assumed the government would
lose the Letwin amendment, and assumed there would be no vote on the
Withdrawal Agreement. Those who want to know how I voted should know I voted
against the Letwin amendment.

Today we need to think about what the PM should do over delay. The UK has
already had two delay requests accepted. There does not seem to be any point
in a further delay. The EU is not going to negotiate further. The EU is
understandably indicating it does not welcome a further delay request and
would not rush to assemble a new Council to respond to one

I think the PM should set out his legal case for not sending a signed letter.
More importantly he should talk to the nation about why the Benn Act is just
the Breaking the PMs promises Act I described yesterday which should not be
deemed good law. The last thing we need now is delay.

The debate about Brexit needs moving on. It is not a debate between no deal
and deal. No deal is a whole set of agreements and arrangements for a clean
WTO exit which is the best outcome from here. This is not a debate about the
minutiae of customs arrangements, but a debate about the restoration of a
free and independent country. We want an accountable democracy. This
Parliament is the lackey of Brussels, seeking to block the people’s Decision.
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